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MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD OF ROMSLEY PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 13TH MAY 2013 AT 7.30PM

The meeting was attended by seven Parish Councillors, one District Councillor and no members of the public.

1. Minutes of the Previous Meeting
The Minutes of the Previous Meeting were read.  It was unanimously RESOLVED by those able to vote that they were a true record and signed accordingly.
2. To Receive Chairman’s Report
Mr Hodgetts outlined the activities of the Parish Council during the year, as follows:-

I begin my thanking Mr Ed Moore our retiring County Councillor for the hard work and help during the last eight years.
Grants were allocated to:-



St Kenelms School



Bromsgrove CAB



Romsley and Hunnington Show

The Parish Council held a Diamond Jubilee Picnic at the beginning of June which turned out to be a very wet day.  It was very well attended and enjoyed by all.

A new bench has been agreed to be sited at Hayden’s Corner, St Kenelms Road from County Councillor Ed. Moore’s Divisional Funds.

The Police have appointed PC Tim Burling to be our Beat Officer.

RoSPA held their annual inspection of the play area and reported no problems.

The National Trust invited the parish council to nominate a member to join the Clent Hills Advisory Committee.  Cllr. John Price has been appointed and will report back to Council.

The Romsley Footpath Officer organised walks of parish footpaths and was very well supported by parishioners.  More are planned.

The Parish Council are holding a music festival on June 15th on the playing fields.

The Register of Interests has been reviewed by all Councillors.

The Council met 11 times during the year as well as attending outside meetings representing the council on CPRE, CALC, WCC, BDC forums etc.

Inclosing I wish to thank Ruth for all her help and assistance.  Ruth also attends conferences which take up some of her weekends as well as mid-week meetings.  Also, I thank all Councillors for their support and help, long may it continue.

Cllr. Hodgetts

Chairman

3. To Receive Financial Statements of the 2013/14 Accounts
These had been circulated to the meeting and were approved.  There 
were no comments.
4. To Receive Report of the County Councillor Representative – Rachel Jenkins 
Apologies given 
5. To Receive Report of District Councillor Representative – Mr Keith Grant-Pearce 
Apologies given 
6. To Receive Report of the Footpath Warden
Work is planned to start replacing stiles or gates on the circular walk in Romsley Parish on 12trh and 19th June when I return from holiday.  There is also some major bridge work planned for this year on the brick bridge in the north corner of Ell Wood.  This work may require the footpath (RM538) to be closed for a month.  I am not sure when exactly this work will be carried out which may delay any official opening of the circular walk.

7. To Review any Items of Parochial Interest 
No parishioners present
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 7.20pm.
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